Meeting Notes, Thursday, May 27th, 2010

A Quorum being established, the meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by BOD President. 
Attendee members of the Board were; Joe Cammalleri, Carl Field, Allen Huffman & Bill Marino. 

Minutes from April 29th Meeting were approved with one correction, that being, to change ARC review time from 45 days to 30 days.

The President reported that with the current delinquent dues still under review and in various stages of collection, he cautions, that although the HOA is in a good cash position today, we should be careful with un-budgeted and unnecessary spending.  As it was, almost $6,000 was spent to get the pool ready for the season. Some of this money is being recovered.
He further requested that all Committee Chairperson’s submit to the Treasurer, “project lists” of what they plan for the rest of the year, so that can be adequately budgeted for related costs.

The attendees were updated as to the status of the various action items on the Developers List and City of Gastonia List.
Omni was tasked to investigate if there are any Liens or Environmental Studies for the Bethesda Oaks site, in preparation for the community had-off later on this year.
The Architectural Review Committee Report that six (6) applications were receive this month, and all were approved and returned to Omni. Further the ARC provided the BOD with a draft copy of the “submittal process” for approval. It was recommended that Colony Development (at their own request) does not need to be part of the process and be deleted from the form. All else was acceptable to post (to the website)  

The Crime Watch Committee Reported submitted proposed sign wording and advised all as to necessary NC ordinances specific to “trespassing” and private property. The Committee was asked to move forward with the signs, but to show the BOD the final sign layout and placement before having them made. The matter of “parking at the pool” was reviewed and general protocol (to avoid miscommunication in the future) was discussed. 
The Communication Committee Report updates to the website and reviewed homeowners incurring “crashes” when trying to get unto the site. It was suggested that we should have a monthly calendar posted on the website to illustrate all the events of the month, so as to avoid any potential conflicts, This year the annual “yard sale” coincided with the Pool/Playground initiative to its own sale (to raise money for pool furniture). 
The Finance Committee Reported that it is working with Omni to finalize the NVR/Ryan Homes past due assessment, is still having difficulties in getting timely financial information.  Omni (represented by Steve Ranshaw) advised that by contract all financial information is due by the 20th of the following month and assured all that he would work towards this goal. The Finance Committee requested an update on the status of “mailings of delinquency letters” to homeowners was assured that letters 1 & 2 had gone out. The Final Letter was still under Attorney review and Omni would try to expedite a response.  A quote was received to provide a “Reserve Analysis” at a cost of $2,800 and the BOD agreed to drop that initiative at this time.  
Omni reported that they were interviewing a Collection Attorney and would provide recommendations to the Board, should that become a tool for the HOA to use.    
The Landscaping Committee Report no new issues but solicited from the attendees their evaluation of the new Landscaping Company. There was an open issue as to what are approved/unapproved plantings and it was decided that this area needs to be clarified.
The Playground/Pool Committee Reported that selective pool furniture had been purchased, that a method of securing it to the area was being developed and planned on using whatever proceeds they get from the yard sale to purchase more tables. Further the final draft of the Pool Rules was submitted to the BOD for a vote, but questioned raised, deferred any vote till all had an opportunity to review and clarify certain areas. Unauthorized use of the pool area is still a major problem and the focus of this and the Crime Watch Committee. The Committee is also finalizing YMCA Swim Classes and is awaiting insurance clearing, before progressing. 
The Social Committee Reported a few upcoming events, namely; Chick Flick, Catawba Cruise & Community Yard Sale. The Cramerton “Center Street” event was a success as 24+ neighbors attended and enjoyed the evening. 
The President announced that the Next Scheduled Meeting Date – Thursday, June 24th, 7:00 PM, Bethlehem Church Room #120 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM… 

 Homeowners Comments & Issues were opened after the formal meeting and it was suggested that all homeowners be solicited and participate in the final “sign-off” before “deeding from First Colony. The BOD advised that they would meet to formulate a plan and advise all how this could be accomplished.
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